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Chapter 10 

9 

CHAP. 12 

AN ACT Relating to Examination of Dog Shelters by State Humane Agents. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., C. 100, § II, amended. The first paragraph of section II of chapter IOO 

of the Revised Statutes, as repealed and replaced by chapter 234 of the public 
laws of 1955, is hereby amended to read as follows: 

'The Commissioner of Agriculture, Sf' his authorized agent, or du1y authorized 
and appointed State Humane Agents, may at any time enter any kennel, shelters 
or buildings used for the purpose of housing dogs and excepting any domicile 
and excepting any building used for human habitation heretofore recognized as 
not subject to search without warrant, and make examination and conduct any 
recognized test of the existence of any contagious or infectious disease or condi­
tion, and may quarantine such place, kennel or shelter in person or by regis­
tered mail and maintain such quarantine as long as the Commissioner Sf', his 
authorized agent, or du1y authorized and appointed State Humane Agents, may 
deem necessary. Any kennel, shelter or place where dogs are housed or confined 
shall be maintained in a sanitary and humane manner and any records required 
by law shall be properly kept and available to the Commissioner Sf', his au­
thorized agent, or duly authorized and appointed State Humane Agents, upon 
request.' 

Effective August 28, 1957 

Chapter 11 

AN ACT Relating to Cremation of Old State Bonds. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., C. IS, § 2S, amended. Section 28 of chapter 18 of the Revised Statutes 
is hereby amended to read as follows: 

'Sec. 2S. Cremation of old bonds. The Treasurer of State, in the presence 
of the Commissioner of Finance and Administration and the State Auditor, is 
authorized and empowered to cremate any state bonds and coupons which have 
matured and been paid, and have been held by the Treasurer for a period of at 
least 5 years after ~ payfuent the date of maturity. A cremation certificate, 
signed under oath by the above-named state officers identifying the bonds de­
stroyed, shall be filed in the office of the Treasurer of State.' 

Effective August 28, 1957 

Chapter 12 

AN ACT Relating to Time of Payments by Counties and Towns Under Bridge 
Act. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Sec. 1. R. S., c. 23, § 109, amended. Section I09 of chapter 23 of the Re­
vised Statutes, as amended by section 3 of chapter 20 of the public laws of 1955, 
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